September 11, 2010
This is a decision paper.
TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

SUBJECT:
Memorandum of Understanding for the Junior Leadership Corp through Project PASS 
ISSUE:
Six states will be selected to implement a program called the Junior Leadership Corp.  Hardin County Schools has 2 middle schools (JT Alton and North Middle School) that have entered the final stage of the selection process.  They will partner with the North Hardin High School JROTC program in the implementation of this endeavor.  Once the final selection has been made, our schools and district will need to work quickly in order to start this program during the second semester.  .  

FACTS:
The Junior Leadership Corp is a program through Project PASS.  Project Pass is an innovative dropout prevention and intervention strategy, sponsored in partnership with the Army and the National Association of State Boards of Education, which will be launched in January 2011. The purpose of the Memorandum of Understanding is to provide the cooperative framework for the parties to increase collaboration in supporting the Nation’s young people and improving the educational experiences, next-stage preparedness, and graduation rates of the Nation’s high school students, through the implementation of Project PASS (Partners for All Students’ Success).  

RECOMMENDATION: 
I recommend that the board authorize the Superintendent to sign the MOU if Hardin County Schools, specifically JT Alton, North Middle School and North Hardin High School, are selected as Project Pass sites.  
RECOMMENDED MOTION: I move that the board authorize the Superintendent to sign the MOU if Hardin County Schools, specifically JT Alton, North Middle School and North Hardin High School, are selected as Project Pass sites.  

